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2021-2022: CURRENT KNOWN ISSUE (RESOLVED)

The issue with the Texas Workforce Commission taking Master Record 
ownership of students belonging to another LEA was resolved at the 
end of May 2022. The Texas Workforce Commission was using the 
incorrect Source System value when resolving their near matches.

If an LEA encounters this issue again, please have them submit a TIMS 
support ticket for assistance.



2022-2023



2022-2023: REMINDERS

 The start date for enrollment events for the 2022-2023 school 
year was August 1, 2022. 
 The system will be configured to allow up to 300,000 records per 

enrollment event batch file. 
 After LEAs have processed their cumulative enrollment event 

batch files, they should only submit their weekly changes.
 ESCs should utilize the TSDS UID Enrollment Submission Summary 

Report (UID-000-006) located in the Global Reports Viewer to 
monitor the weekly submission of an LEA’s enrollment data loads.



2022-2023: REMINDERS

There were several occurrences this past school year where the year 
value in the Date of Birth on the Master Record was the same as the 
current calendar year. This may result in an incorrect September 1 age 
and requires TEA outreach to the LEA to  verify and correct as needed. 

TEA is working with their vendor to update the application and provide
a warning message if the year in the Date of Birth matches the current 
calendar year. The birthyear will be accepted if verified by the user.

Refer to TSDS PEIMS report PDM1-600-002 Statement of Unique ID 
Student Discrepancies to verify date of birth.

Utilize the PEIMS UID Discrepancy Reports to identify any demographic 
data in the Unique ID application that does not match your PEIMS data.



2022-2023: APPLICATION UPDATES

There are currently no scheduled updates to the current version of 
the Unique ID system for the 2022-2023 school year.

TEA is working with their vendor on a major release of the Unique 
ID system. This version is tentatively expected to be deployed at the 
start of the 2023-2024 school year. TEA will communicate more 
information on this next version as it becomes available.



TECHNICAL RESOURCES
 Technical Specifications:

• TEDS Section 9
• Web Services

 Technical Support:
• TSDSCustomerSupport@tea.texas.gov

 Knowledge Base Articles:
• TSDSKB-531 Data Loading Guidance for Batch Format 3.0
• TSDSKB-538 Enrollment Events – FAQ

http://castro.tea.state.tx.us/tsds/teds/2020A/ds9/teds-ds_UIDv11_Enrollment_Functionality_Enabled_Final.pdf
https://www.texasstudentdatasystem.org/TSDS/TEDS/1920A/TEDS_Section_9_Unique_ID_Specifications
mailto:TSDSCustomerSupport@tea.texas.gov?subject=TSDS%20Unique%20ID
https://tealprod.tea.state.tx.us/tims/browse/TSDSKB-531
https://tealprod.tea.state.tx.us/tims/browse/TSDSKB-538


Questions
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